## LNCQ General Meeting Monday, December 5, 2016

The December 5th meeting was held at Highlands Meadows Golf course restaurant at 11:30 a.m. with a salad lunch (2 choices) for 42 ladies. 11:30 a.m. to 12 noon welcome time with punch and voting for the quilt challenge.

12:00 Lunch was served and Eunice welcomed all. There were 4 guests and 2 past LNCQ Presidents attending. Each guest received a fat quarter from the fabric stash of Maxine Tamlin, who passed away in August.

12:30 Eunice thanked the outgoing board for their fine work. Patti Smith conducted the election of officers for 2017 Executive Board.

Co-Presidents: Eunice Michalka and Sissy Young

1st Vice President (Publicity) Sharon Wakefield

2nd Vice President (Programs) Julie Chantry

Recording Secretary - Barbara Moir

Treasurer - Kim Darrow

## **Introduction of General Board Members (2017)**

Membership: Robbie Carpenter

Publicity: Sharon Wakefield

Newsletter: Lori Willey

Hospitality: Linda Heier

Shown & Tell: Kristine Smith

Smalls Groups: Ann Eatman

Community Service: Heather West

Library: Nancy Parker

Website: Becky Williamson

Special Projects: Eileen Maelzer

Robbie Carpenter, Membership, had conducted a contest for the lady bringing in the most guests to the 2016 LNCQ meetings. There was a 3-way tie: Ann Eatman, Eileen Maelzer and Cheryl Route.

**Quilt Challenge:** Eileen Maelzer introduced the 12 ladies who completed the quilt challenge and turned their project in by the deadline date. The quilt could not be larger than 25 inches. Participating were: Jayne Cooley, Karen Moser, Barbara Monroe, Cheryl Route, Kristine Smith, Pat Arcila, Mary Ann Florence, Donna Winn, Eunice Michalka, Ann Eatman, Vonne Zdenek and Eileen Maelzer. There were 4 awards given: 1st place: Barbara Monroe (\$25), 2nd place: Cheryl Route (\$15); 3rd place: Pat Arcila (\$10), and Curator's Choice: Jayne Cooley.

Eileen had a collection of good quilting books for the ladies who were not winners, but participated in the challenge to choose a book as a thank you to them.

A drawing for ladies attending the luncheon was held. The prize was some of Maxine Tamlin's collection of fabrics. The winner was Sandi Hetrick.

**Show and Tell:** Kristine conducted the show & tell with 10 ladies participating.

**Announcements:** Eunice read the programs for the 2017 year:

**February 6:** Sandra Clemons program and workshop, 9:30 a.m. Poudre Valley REA building, 7649 REA Parkway (off Fairgrounds Ave.) Ft. Collins. Workshop fee for members: \$35.00 Guest fee: \$50.00 Registration and pre-payment required. Workshop immediately following the meeting/program.

**March 6:** Ann Loveless program and workshop. 9:30 a.m. Poudre Valley REA building. Workshop fee for members: \$35.00 Guest fee: \$50.00 Registration and pre-payment required. Workshop immediately following the meeting/program.

**April 20-23:** Spring Retreat at Little America in Cheyenne, Wyoming.

**May 1:** Yellow Creek Designs in partnership with Quilter's Dream. Program at 9:30 a.m. followed immediately by the workshop. Quilter's Dream, 517 Denver Ave., Loveland, CO (970) 461-3452. \$10.00 for program only (pay at the door)/\$35.00 for program and workshop. Registration and pre-payment through Quilter's Dream is required for the workshop.

**June 5 and 6:** Mini Quilt retreat. Poudre Valley REA building, 7649 REA Parkway, Ft. Collins **June 5th 8:00 a.m. to 10:00 p.m.** and **June 6th 8:00 a.m. to 6:00 p.m.**. Members \$20.00 Guests \$35.00 (if space is available) Registration and pre-payment required.

**July 10:** Possible chartered bus/road trip

**August 7:** Quilting historian Lisa Erlandson program 1:00 p.m. Poudre Valley REA building, 7649 REA Parkway, Ft. Collins.

**September 11:** Quilt Design Studio tour. Patty Smith will help with studio tour.

Also.....possible **September 17** road trip

**October 2-5:** Fall Quilt Camp at Highlands Presbyterian Camp and Retreat Center, Allenspark, CO

**December 4:** Christmas party

We finished the Christmas lunch with a fun game. Sissy read a Christmas poem, while we passed our quilt related gifts left and right., and we each ended up with a wonderful holiday surprise gift.

Respectively submitted,

Barbara Moir

**Recording Secretary**